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PRESENT:






EXCUSED:
Mr. Seth Bloom





Rep. Jimmy Harris

Mr. Buddy Boe





Ms. Madalyn Schenk
Mr. Troy Broussard







Mr. Silas Cooper
Ms. Nan Galloway







Ms. Celeste Marshall

Ms. Catherine Morrell

Mr. Keith Morris

Mr. Lee Randall

EX-OFFICIO:
Mr. Kyle Wedberg
Counsel:

Ms. Jaimie Collins
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:05 p.m. by Board President, Mr. Lee Randall.

ROLL CALL
The roll was taken.  There were 9 of 13 members present.  Quorum was present.
RECOGNITION OF NEW BOARD MEMBERS
Mr. Randall introduced and welcomed the new Board Members.  They are:  Mr. Buddy Boe, St. John Parish Councilmember and Mr. Keith Morris, Dillard University.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Ms. Marshall moved to approve the minutes of the November 12, 2015 meeting.  Mr. Bloom seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.
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STUDENT PRESENTATION
Ms. Kesha McKey, Dance Faculty, explained that she, Karl Condon, Dance Department Chair, and Kyle Wedberg accompanied 19 students to the National High School Festival in Pittsburgh.  The students were able to take classes and audition for colleges.  The students also performed an adjudicated piece that Ms. McKey has choreographed.  Ms. McKey introduced two of her students that were on the trip, Will Byram and Joy Robert.  Will Byram is a Level IV Senior and is in Academic Studio.  He has had 16 callbacks from colleges and 4 offers.  Joy Robert is a Level III Junior and is in Academic Studio.  She would like to major in choreography and performance.
BUDGET AND OPERATIONS UPDATE
Mr. Wedberg informed the Board of the FY 2015-2016 recent budget cut of $129,000.  The cut will be non-personnel in nature and will entail holding projects totaling $40,000 - $60,000.  Mr. Wedberg thanked The NOCCA Institute for another part of the solution, two months of rent amnesty on the G Building.  The third piece to help realize the $129,000 budget cut was to furlough everyone for two days.  The last two days of school was cancelled, but will not impact the students’ credits or the number of instruction days required. 
Mr. Boe moved that the Administration re-negotiate Faculty contracts to include two furlough days to help realize the end of the year budget cut.  Mr. Bloom seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

Mr. Wedberg explained that the initial recommendation from the State was to cut $3.8 million from the FY 2016-2017 budget request.  This is approximately one third of NOCCA’s total budget.  
There are three essential positions in next year’s budget that were not filled for the full 2015-2016 school year.  They are: CAO, PE Teacher, and Foreign Language Teacher.  Mr. Wedberg asked the Board to approve the hiring of those three positions for the 2016-2017 school year.  Ms. Galloway questioned whether the candidates for the three positions will be told of the potential that there will not be a position in July.  Mr. Wedberg said that those positions will be in no more jeopardy than any other position.  The candidates will be made aware of the budget situation before a contract if offered.  There are no contracts at this time, only letters of intent.

Mr. Boe moved that the Board endorse the plan to pursue the search for the CAO, PE Teacher and Foreign Language Teacher positions.  Mr. Brousard seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.
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Mr. Wedberg walked the Board through all of the handouts that Mr. Hammell had put together for Advocacy Day.  The Arts Advocacy Day in Baton Rouge will be held on May 25, 2016.  NOCCA will have a table in the Capital with all the handouts.  Mr. Wedberg has a meeting and dinner for the Senators and Representatives which he invited the Board Members to attend.  Also in attendance will be Mr. Darryl Hunt, the lobbyist engaged through The NOCCA Institute.  Mr. Wedberg asked the Board Members to send letters and make telephone calls on NOCCA’s behalf.
STUDENT SERVICES UPDATE
Mr. Coheley explained that there were 552 auditions scheduled.  There were a couple of international students who auditioned.  To be eligible for the Academic Studio, a student must be an incoming 9th grader and have auditioned and been accepted to a Level I arts discipline.  The Academic Studio lottery will be held on March 22nd at 9:00 a.m.  There were 96 students who met the requirements.  There are 70 Academic Studio slots to fill.
THE NOCCA INSTITUTE REPORT
Ms. Katrina Weschler announced that the Gala will be held on Saturday, May 21, 2016.  Ms. Celeste Marshall is the Co-Chair.  NOCCA Alumni will be performing at the Gala.  Ms. Weschler asked for donations of a $20 bottle of wine.  She distributed raffle tickets to the Board Members to sell for the wine raffle.
PRESIDENT/CEO REPORT
Mr. Wedberg spoke of the President Honors recipients and the events calendar.
Mr. Boe moved to go into executive session to discuss investigative proceeding regarding allegations of misconduct.

6:13 p. m. – Executive Session

6:23 p.m. – Returned from Executive Session
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ADJOURN
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:24 p.m.
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